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D uring the past two to three months, the service atti-
tudes of a small number of inbound traders have dominated

the media, with the result that the whole industry has been
hurt, which is most regrettable. It is hoped that members
and tourist guides can understand that if their services have
time after time become the focus of negative coverage, how
can they expect potential tourists to come to Hong Kong? How
can Hong Kong tourism not be damaged?

The TIC hopes to remind tourist guides once again to
follow the Code of Conduct for Tourist Guides even if the
tourists they receive are too demanding, and to urge mem-
ber agents to ensure that their guides observe the Code.

The same-day voiding regulation, set to be implemented
globally by the International Air Transport Association, has aroused
much concern among traders. Apart from surveying members
on such a regulation some time ago, the TIC has all along
been negotiating with airlines for granting exemption to Hong
Kong by emphasising the unique situation in Hong Kong and
the excellent track record of member agents in ticket issuance,
and warning that the regulation will have a great impact on
agents and induce frequent disputes between agents and
travellers.

The TIC has held many discussions with the Office of the
Commissioner of Insurance and the insurance industry to see
if the academic qualification required of travel insurance agents
can be waived for existing staff of travel agents. The TIC's waiver
proposal has been accepted in principle provided that the TIC
helps the authorities monitor the standard of travel insurance
agents and promote travel insurance. It is hoped that good news
will come soon.

With a large number of members turning up and the votes
obtained by the candidates differing marginally, this year's An-
nual General Meeting has shown a greater interest on mem-
bers' part in having a say in the management of the TIC. Al-
though the Lunar New Year is still a month and a half away,
I would like to wish in advance every industry member a
Year of the Pig that is full of advancement and concord. 

Joseph Tung
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